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MESSAGE FROM THE PRESIDEN

Since a maior focus of much of the research ceonducted by ISGIDAR
members is in the area of abuse liability testing, it may be of
intere=zt to many of you that the Food and Drug Administration
{(FDA) has recently begun to develop guidelines for assecssing
sbuse liability, using botn pre-clinical and clinical procedures

These procedures have evolved out of research conducted by many
of owr colleagues, and by present and former ISGIDAR members over
the pagt 20 years. In developing the guidelines, the FD& is
alidity and usefulness of laboratory measures of

effects of dirugs a= indicators of abuse
liability. MNotably, this recognition extends to studies with
humantg %, subiects a= well as to those using laboratory animals.
While it i=s vnderstood that t<¥“%dbcratorv technigues must
continually be improved and refined, the recent dialogue betwesn
the FDA and researchers is a milestone in the growth and
development of the field of behavioral pharmacology.
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May I remind members that the deadlines for ISGIDAR student
travel award applications and ISGIDAR scientific presentation
submissions are approaching {both due &pril 1). Ottendance at
the 1990 meeting is likely to be guite high bescause of the high
density of behavioral pharmacolcgists in the
Richmond/Baltimore/Washington area. So I urge you to submit vourr
abstracts {and travel award applicaticns} early so that we can
plan the meeting and accommodate as many presentatiocns acs
possible.

It is not too late to suggest names for invited speakers for the
1990 meeting. Flease call or write to me if vou think of
possible speakers whose work might be of interest to ISGIDAR
members., and who might expand ocur inteliectusl horizons. We can
offer the speakers a #1000 honorarium.

Mominations for new members to ISGIDAR should be submitted to me
before March 15, so that a ballot can be mailed out &0 daves prigr
to the annual mesting.

FOST-DOCTORAL /RESEARCH ASSOCIATE FPOSITIONS

The Drug Abuse Research Center and the Human Behavioral
Fharmacology Labeoratory at the University of Chicago have two
post—doctoral positions ppen. & variety of research éig£§I7
opportunities are available, involving both human and la Larimal
studies on the behavioral and biclogical effects of abuseﬂ drugs
{e.g.. drug self-administration and drug discrimination = tudiesy,
studies on the neuwroctoxicity and metaholic effects of abused
dirugs, and {human) studi=s on behavioral effects of anti-
depressant drugsi. For information contact Harriet de Wit (312-
FOZ-1537) or Rill Woolverton (3i2-7O3-5340).



